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Dear Chairman Takano:

We write to request that you schedule a legislative hearing on H.R. 3788, the VA Child Care
Protection Act, as soon as possible. The bill would ensure that those who have been charged with
a serious crime - such as sexual or physical assault of a child - are prevented from caring for
veterans’ children until their case is resolved.

As you know, the House passed H.R. 840, as amended, the Veterans’ Access to Child Care Act,
on an overwhelmingly bipartisan basis earlier this year. That bill would permanently extend the
Department of Veterans Affairs’ (VA’s) child care program and expand it across the VA
healthcare system. The lack of child care is a barrier to care for veterans, especially women
veterans, so we were proud to work with you on that legislation. However, we believe that that
bill does not go far enough in protecting the safety of the children who will be cared for in the
VA child care program. While the bill would prohibit someone from caring for veterans’
children if they have been convicted of certain serious offenses, it would allow someone who has
been charged with one of those same offenses but whose case is still pending free rein to care for
veterans’ children in the program. While we do not want to presume guilt for an individual who
has been charged with a serious crime, we also do not want to leave vulnerable children
defenseless against potential predators while their case proceeds through the criminal justice
system.

During Floor consideration of H.R. 840, you and many of your colleagues spoke movingly about
the importance of preserving the safety of children in the VA. We wholeheartedly agree with you

and look forward to your prompt consideration of this request on their behalf.
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